## Fountain Primary School and Nursery Unit

18 Hawkin Street Derry/Londonderry Co. Londonderry BT48 6RD

Tel: 028 71 374 909

Email: info@fountainps.londonderry.ni.sch.uk

Web: www.fountainps.co.uk



Dear Parent/Guardian,

We are really looking forward to the year ahead in P5,6 and 7 and we will be working closely together throughout the year to ensure that learning, routines and rules are consistent. Mrs Crabtree will teach the class on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday and Mr Torney will teach on Thursday and Friday. Our classroom assistants, Mrs Warke, Mr Brown and Mrs Beveridge will also be in our class every day.

At the start of each day, children will be provided with toast or crackers at a cost of 50p per week, you may wish to send this into school weekly or monthly. Children should also bring a **healthy** snack to school for break time or alternatively they can purchase fruit from the canteen at a cost of 35p per day. Children should also bring their own water bottles to school but they are only to be filled with water.

Your child should also bring their own pencil case to school. Suggested stationery items include: HB writing pencils, 30cm ruler, glue stick, rubber, sharpener, coloured biro pens, highlighter pen and colouring pencils. We also kindly ask that every child brings in a box of tissues that will be used by the class throughout the year. Children should come to school in their PE uniform on Thursdays. Mobile phones should only be brought to school in exceptional circumstances. If your child needs to bring their phone to school, it must be turned off and given to the class teacher at the start of the day.

When you need to communicate with us, you should do so through the 'contact your teacher' form on the SchoolsNI App. We will try our best to respond promptly during school hours, however this will not always be possible. If you need to contact the school urgently, please phone the school office.

Thank you for your support,

L. Crabtree.

Fionnuala Crabtree

Stephen Torney